Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association


Meeting Minutes

September 4, 2008
Call to Order

President Doug Willis called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 11:40 a.m. at the Puyallup Public Library.  The following were present:

Dexter Habeck, Eatonville FD
Ruth Obadal, Puyallup FD
Randy Stephens, Puyallup FD
Jeff Jensen, Tacoma FD

Ken Sharp, PCFD #2

Mitch Sagers, PCFD #3

Jim Sharp, PCFD #3

Dan Rankin, PCFD #3


Eric Watson, PCFD #5

John Burgess, PCFD #5
Jack Andren, PCFD #6

Doug Willis, PCFD #6
Matt Holm, PCFD #6

Keith Wright, PCFD #6
Judy Murphy, PCFD #6

Cliff McCollum, PCFD #13
Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Guy Allen, PCFD #16
Chuck West, PCFD #16

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17

Reggie Romines, PCFD #21
Oscar J. Espinosa, PCFD #21
Todd Jensen, PCFD #21

Garry Olson, PCFD #23
William Tylor, PCFD #23

Jay Wiggins, PCFD #27
Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA
Norma Pancake, PCEMS

Chuck Frame, DNR
Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Ruth Obadal led the flag salute.  She thanked everyone for attending today’s meeting.  If we run out of fair tickets, please let either herself or Randy Stephens know and they will get tickets for you.  The Fair starts tomorrow and it is a busy time of year for them.  The Puyallup FD is split on radio communications right now.  Police is on 800 mghz now and fire is in the process of changing over.  Fire will be using 800 mghz at the fair.  There was a big exercise yesterday.  They are really busy and have been and continue to be fast and furiously working with their neighbors, CPFR.  There is a proposal on the ballot in November for Puyallup Fire to merge into Central Pierce.  There has been a lot accomplished so far and there is still a lot to work on.  The City Council has appointed a task force that is also working on this.  Ruth reported that D/C Dennis Corbett will be retiring and replacing him will be Randy Stephens.
Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the August 14, 2008 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Kathy Hale was not present, however, she submitted a report which shows  the account balance being $7,739.03.
Correspondence

None at this time.
Guest Speakers
Ed Hrivnak on PC Aviation Program – President Willis introduced Ed Hrivnak who is also a Firefigher with Central Pierce Fire & Rescue.  He is involved with the Puget Sound Regional Air Operations and is here to share what that is all about.  Ed showed a clip on the FLIR systems and went through a powerpoint presentation.  The thermal camera can lock onto a moving target.  FLIR can see through smoke, however, it cannot see through fog or any visible moisture.  They can also switch between black hot and white hot to contrast fires, etc.  A King 5 clip was shown.  December 9, 2004 was the very first meeting which dealt with MAST leaving and not having any aircraft with hoist capability.  Ed was appointed the regional representative for Fire basically because he was the only fire representative present.  In 2005 they applied for a UASI grant and in 2006 they were awarded 1.2 million dollars.  They have been focusing on interoperability capabilities regionally and in 2008 were granted 3.4 million dollars.  Thun Field is the designated regional air field base.  He then went through all of the equipment that is available.  This is also accessible on the PCDEM portal.  A question was asked how quickly they can respond when called?  Ed stated it varies and depends on maintenance of the aircraft, crew availability, etc.  It could be as little as ten minutes or as long as 6 hours.  Pierce County became operational April of this year.  At this time it does not cost anything to call for and use this resource.  They cannot bill for services of the equipment that they have purchased through the UASI grant.  He encouraged everyone to call for air support, especially for large incidents.  It is just another tool to utilize and option that is available.  For more information or if you have any questions, you can contact Ed Hrivnak at ehrivnak@centralpiercefire.org
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Program/Speaker Committee

Reggie Romines reported October’s meeting will be the Amerizorb Company to discuss the ways they have changed how they operate.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Banquet/Awards Committee

Nothing to report at this time.
Nomination Committee
President Willis reported that he has a nomination for each position on the Executive Board.  If anyone is interested in running for a particular position, please feel free to throw your name in the hat.  Nominations will be opened at the October meeting and again at the November meeting.  Voting will take place at the November meeting.  So far the following individuals have been contacted and have agreed to be nominated for the following positions:

President

Reggie Romines


Vice President
Ed Goodlet


Trustee 1

John McDonald


Trustee 2

Gary McVay


Secretary

Wayne Weinholz


Treasurer

Kathy Hale

DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported that Bill Barber presented the revised OTEP plan at last months meeting.  No matter what plan your agency decides on, even if staying with the current plan, please let PCEMS know.  If you are changing from the current plan, you will need to complete an application.  Also, the hospital capacity website which shows which hospital is on divert is going away January 1st.  Washington Track will be rolled out in September.  There will be a 5 day pandemic influenza planning exercise with the Health Department in November on the 12th, 13th, 14th and then the 17th and 18th.
Training – MetroTraining

No representative present.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

No representative present.
Department of Emergency Management

Nothing at this time.
EMS

Norma Pancake reported that recerts are taking longer at the State level now.  They reorganized to better serve us.  It can now take up to 4 months.  This is not just with initial certifications, but also with recerts.
Fire Marshal

Wayne Wienholz distributed copies of last months and this months reports.  He also reported that Laurie Bischoff was in a bad head on car accident on Monday.  Fortunately she and her family are all okay, they just got banged up and bruised pretty badly.  She will most likely be back to work sometime next week.
Wayne would like someone to volunteer to help him with working on a comprehensive policy for fireguard criteria.

State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Jeff Jensen reported they are continuing to work on legislative priorities.  The next Board meeting is on the 10th in Walla Walla.   He would like to thank the Chiefs and all of the organizations that assisted with Chief Packers memorial service.  He led the group and a lot of Chiefs stepped up to assist – Kent, South King, Bellevue, Ed Goodlet, Bruce Carpenter, Todd Jensen, among many others.  He has a copy of the incident action plan if anyone is interested in reviewing it, please contact Todd Jensen and he can send you a copy.  Jeff stressed the importance of having a line of duty death policy in place in your department.  There are a large amount of decisions to be made and in an emergency situation is not the time to be making those decisions.  The State Chiefs and State Councils policy is available on-line and he encouraged everyone to review it and incorporate into your agencies policies and procedures.  East Pierce did not have one in place and that is not a good time to have to go through and make the decisions that have to be made.  East Pierce is a strong department and they were open to having people from outside their agency come in and help them out in their time of need.  President Willis stated that Jeff Jensen also needs to be recognized for taking the lead on all of that.
PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon distributed copies of a draft version of a proposed residential burning regulation.  The proposed residential burning regulation would only be applicable where outdoor burning is currently allowed to be permitted.  It goes to the Board of Directors next month.  They need feedback on the proposal if you have any.  If approved, it will go into effect 7/1/09.  It does not affect recreational burning.
PC Fire Commissioners

Dan Rankin stated their next meeting is the last Thursday of the month and Reggie Romines will be the guest speaker on the Regional HazMat.
Dept. of Natural Resources

Chuck Frame reported the burning ban will be off tomorrow.  A couple of months back he had reported on critical area ordinances.  Progress is being made on this issue.  Also, they have a new dispatch operator.
Unfinished Business

A.  3 Member Committee with King and Snohomish County Chiefs Associations – President Willis reported that Ed Goodlet is interested in being on this.  If anyone else is interested, please let him know.
B. Eric Watson and Bryan Pearson proposed change in storm water ordinance.  Wayne Wienholz stated he will be meeting with Eric and Bryan on this.

C. Camp Murray to host PCFCA Meeting in 2009.

New Business
Nothing at this time.
Good of the Order

Reggie Romines asked if the association wants to participate in a golf tournament next year?  He was disappointed with the lack of participation in the “joint golf tournament” we had with Kitsap County Fire Chiefs.  There were only 2 teams from Pierce County that showed up.  He has a meeting with the Kitsap County Chiefs coming up in the next couple of weeks and he would like to know whether or not there is interest in having a golf tournament.  Discussion followed.  It was stated that there was some confusion in that it wasn’t clear it was a joint golf tournament in that it was presented or advertised as a memorial golf tournament, etc.  It was suggested that it also be a memorial golf tournament for Dan Packer.  Jack suggested an alternative of holding our own memorial golf tournament for Packer instead of going to another county, etc.  Wayne Wienholz stated that he and Reggie committed time to this and will do so again if there is interest.  However, originally it was supposed to be that Kitsap held the golf tournament one year in their County and then we held it the next year in Pierce County, etc.  They already had a course and everything in place for this years tournament.  Andy stated it was confusing with the information that was sent out.  It would be great to have a Dan Packer memorial golf tournament and that might generate more interest within Pierce County.  Discussion followed.  Reggie will report back at the next meeting.
Norma Pancake reported there is a moulage class at the EOC September 18 and 19.  There are a couple more spots available, cost is $255.00.

Garry Olsen introduced Dexter Habeck, who is an Assistant Chief for Eatonville Fire Department.

Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 1:10 p.m.

The next regular PCFCA meeting will be October 2, 2008 at 11:30 at Gig Harbor Fire and Medic One.
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